Hatley Parish Council

Annual General Meeting May 8thth 2006
M I N U T E S
The Annual General meeting of the Parish took place immediately after the Annual Parish Meeting.
1. Apologies: All present and four electors attended with DCllr Mrs Elsby.
2. Declarations of Interest - None
3.
Election of Chairman – Cllr Astor proposed and Cllr Mrs Jenkins seconded Mrs Ward as Chairman. All in favour.
4.
Election of Vice-Chairman – Cllr Mrs Ward proposed and Cllr Mrs Jenkins seconded Cllr Astor as Vice-Chairman. All in favour.
3.
Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of the Council held on March 3rd 2006. – The Minutes were read and signed as a true record.
4.
Questions from the Public: - None following the APM
5.
To sign the Lease for the Hatley Village Hall – The Lease was signed by the Chairman and Clerk.
6.
Finance – the following payments were agreed:

ACRE


£30


Electricity Bill

£9.61


Allianz (Insurance)
£248.27


Mr Williamson
£1,450.00


ROSPA

£70.50


CALC 


£48.88

Chairman proposed, Cllr Astor seconded, all in favour.

7.
Planning – to note any progress on outstanding applications – there was a discussion on the Code of Conduct and how it related to the Parish Council members. Clerk to write for a dispensation from the Standards Committee at SCDC.



8. 
Hatley Website Group – Noted. The Website to have election results added.
 

9
St Denis Church - Noted
10
Policing – The new PCSO to be invited to attend a meeting.
11.
Swings – Most recently inspected by Cllr Astor. Mrs Ball had asked for a Dog Mess bin and/or sign asking for no Dog Fouling. The fence by the Pond had been mended and a warning sign put up.
12.
Vacancies on the Parish Council – Noted Mr Keith had volunteered and a call for another volunteer to be put up on the noticeboards and in the Gazette.
13.
To note the time of closure and agree dates for next year  - agreed the Parish would meet on the second Monday of every alternate month starting July.
The Parish Council meeting closed with a vote of thanks to the Chairman, Mrs Ward, for all her hard work over the year especially with regard to the Village Hall.
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